
Meeting was called to order at 7:02.

Those in attendance were Michael Danti, Allen King, George Wheatley, Joshua Vollmar, Michael Laterz, Aubrey Theall, and Angela Trowbridge visited as you indicated she would. 

Mike Laterz suggested we add the "Inventory of historic assets" to the next agenda. This was something that we discussed as a potential CPC project in our July or August meeting (I can't recall offhand), but it was not included on the agenda for the September meeting. Mike Danti would be moving this potential project forward. His main concern was that this proposed project remain on future meeting agendas so as not to fall by the wayside. So please add this to the agenda.

We introduced ourselves to Angela who is in the process of restoring a house in Groton. She discussed her own interests in the HistComm. We updated her on the possibility of filling an alternate position on the commission. 

Aubrey presented his update on Prescott House. He had made plans to visit the house (that visit should now by completed). Anna Eliot wants to conduct a feasibility study for a phased restoration (if I recall her exact intentions accurately) using CPC funds. That would need to be reviewed by Indian Hill. Aubrey plans to attend an Indian Hill board meeting.

Allen updated us on the repairs to the clock in the Old Meeting House. Allen presented the proposed text for the National Register signage for the Meeting House and the Parish House. Allen updated us on the search for a contractor to repair the Meeting House windows (it's not easy to find a contractor and the repairs will be costly). 

George and Mike Laterz updated us on the Prescott Stone project, which is still in the design phase. Much progress has been made in terms of the potential siting of the stone and the design for a shelter and signage. The CPC proposal is moving forward.

Mike L. updated us on the metal detector by-law. In essence, based on his conversation with Mark Haddad it is his understanding that the Selectman can make a new By-Law (if I recall this correctly, my notes are sketchy here) and we need a letter of support from the History Center. 

The only unanticipated topic was a discussion regarding a property (Hill House or Hill House Road) that had been disassembled/moved. According to the HDC/CPC architectural survey records it had already been heavily modified in the past. No serious/actionable steps were identified during the discussion, but it raised an important point about the movement of historic properties vis-vis the oversight and advising authorities of HDC and HistComm. 
